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To.  President, Mr Berhanu Eyassu Wossen 

Dubai, 5 June 2025 

 

 

A Calling Notice and Open Letter for AFBC Office Handover of Responsibilities during 

Normalisation Committee Period   

 

Dear Mr Berhanu Eyassu Wossen, 

In accordance with the Normalisation Committee’s mandate and the associated regulations 

(Enclosure 1), we would like to initiate a structured handover of responsibilities from the AFBC office. 

This process is critical to obtain a comprehensive understanding of ongoing activities within the 

AFBC space, and to firmly establish output needs as we move forward under the new framework. 

During our recent committee meeting, we reviewed a comprehensive action plan designed to 

address key transitional tasks. In preparation for a smooth transfer of duties and to resolve critical 

administrative issues, to include desk level responsibilities, we hope that you will be in a position to 

assist with these tasks as validated by the IBA Board of Directors.   

A firm understanding of what is already in place, so that we can establish a dedicated email channel 

to centralize and streamline both committee and continental communications. To move forward in an 

effective way during our tenure, we need to consolidate our digital outreach through the IBA platform. 

This will involve phasing out redundant AFBC WhatsApp groups and websites until such time as we 

legitimise a governance framework and finalize respective National Federation Presidents and their 

points of contact.   

The Normalization Committee will be calling for submissions from boxers and countries with prize 

money claims. This will ensure that these concerns are fully addressed in the forthcoming months.  

We therefore request that you furnish us with all records of prize money payments that you have 

made and a record of those registered in your former office as outstanding payments. This will be 

confirmed with the countries and/or boxers.  

Supported by IBA, the committee will assume stewardship of the African Championships calendar, 

and an open call for bids linked to a series of age group events. 

The committee is also deeply engaged in a review of current budgetary allocations. This will allow 

us to align our continental financial resources with measurable outputs and anticipated future needs. 

We need to ensure that our fiscal management remains both responsive and transparent. Therefore, 

a financial audit will be required to understand office and regular payment needs. We therefore 

request that you prepare all financial records and reports detailing all monies received from IBA since 

you assumed office and the expenditure against these funds. Evidence of such records must be 

forwarded to us by 25 June 2025.  

We appreciate your ongoing support and commitment to reform, transparency, and unified progress. 

By engaging with our team, assisting in reinforcing our collective mission, we are laying down the 

foundations for future success, and for a more inclusive AFBC. 
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We request that all members and stakeholders involved in the current AFBC Office operations assist 

in this handover process by providing a detailed inventory list of all AFBC assets, reports, relevant 

documents, and any observations that can help clarify current procedures and tasks. Your 

cooperation and accurate input are vital as we consolidate and operationalize these responsibilities. 

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to sustaining AFBC’s integrity and progress 

during this period of transition. 

We look forward to your response, and would appreciate receiving the full handover documentation 

by the 25 June 2025. Furthermore, should you have any questions or require additional clarification 

regarding the handover process, please do not hesitate to reach out through the dedicated email 

channel that has been established for committee communications. Further updates and detailed 

instructions will follow as we advance through this transitional phase. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ms Pearl Dlamini 

Chair of the AFBC Normalisation Committee 

 

 

 

 


